
Storm Water Management Team Meeting 
February 8, 2007 
 
Present:    Email Address: 
 
Holly Kagy  hkagy@uni.edu 
Scott Hall  scott.hall@uni.edu 
Wendel Reece  wendel.reece@uni.edu 
Dennis Nieman  dennis.nieman@uni.edu 
Terry Sheerer  terry.sheerer@uni.edu 
Doug Lovejoy  douglas.lovejoy@uni.edu 
Adam Lee  blakhak@uni.edu 
Stuart Mackey  stuart.mackey@uni.edu 
John.Mirchich  john.mirchich@uni.edu 
Dean Shoars  dean.shoars@uni.edu 
 
 
Guest: 
 
Eric Ungs (safety intern) 
 
This was the first meeting of the entire Storm Water Management Team.  Wendel has been working with 
Eric Ungs to put together sample policies to address the requirements of the University’s NPDES permit.  
Eric has developed sample policy statements that address illicit discharge prohibition, post-construction site 
runoff control, and construction site runoff control.  Copies were distributed to the members for review and 
comment. 
 
There was discussion about the manner in which storm water management information could be distributed 
to the campus community and it appears that articles about storm water management could be placed on the 
facilities services web site and links identified to related web sites. 
 
Dean will talk to Dave Zarifis about using the public safety business number as the 24-hour storm water 
hotline for the university community and the public to use to report concerns. 
 
Wendel Reece is working with Dave Andersen to identify storm water intake and outfall locations.  The 
intent is to integrate with GIS when possible.  Dean will meet with Ron Arends, Cedar Falls senior 
engineer on February 22nd to discuss the City’s storm drain stenciling program with the intent to replicate 
the process for the campus. 
 
The Team decided to meet quarterly with the next meeting to be scheduled in April 2007.   
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